## WAREHAM RECYCLING COMMITTEE MEETING

## **NOVEMBER 20, 2014**

Jennifer Gady, Chairman of the Recycling Committee called the meeting to order on Thursday, November 20, 2014 at 7:07 PM.

Members present were Wanda Savary, Sara Tyma, Marilyn Russell, Earl Russell, Cory Harunkiewicz, Jack Dixon, and Jennifer Gady.

The Secretary's Report was approved as written.

The Treasurer's report showed a balance of \$2069.13. A deposit of \$420.00 including proceeds from the collection of recyclable containers, white goods, electronics, and paint was made in November.

Marilyn Russell, Recycling Coordinator, reported that we have been awarded a \$1250.00 grant from DEP. We may use this for purchasing compost bins, printing brochures, creating signs and funding advertising. Marilyn also reported that the new ABC Recycling Center will open in the spring and we will all be invited to the Open House. ABC has increased hauling fees to \$140.00 per pickup at our center. This is an increase of \$5.00. Marilyn also reported that she had requested a grant from Lowe's to help with our operating expenses. She was asked to resubmit the grant to another department. She also reported that on Saturday some members of the Wareham High School Code Club will be helping out at the center.

We will make a reservation for 15 attendees at the Holiday Appreciation Dinner to be held on December 13<sup>th</sup>.

There was some discussion regarding the possibility of an insurance claim to cover the repair of the burst pipes. Marilyn will look up the costs.

We will begin to draw on the Levine fund in November to cover expenses of 17.91 for electricity.

Under new business, Wanda may consider becoming interim secretary while Charlene is busy with family obligations. Marilyn also said that Betty Lepore may be interested in joining the Committee.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jehnifer Gady, Chairman

~~ ()(N

A TRUE COPY